FALCON Report:  1994 Issues

Session Notes
2:45pm – 4:00pm, May 6, 2008

Attendance:

11 1994 representatives

3 CSREES representatives

Highlights of the discussion:

· The purpose of roundtable session is to share successes and challenges in 1994 programming.
· The NMAI (National Museum of American Indian) and NEA (National Endowment for the Arts) is interested in increasing the participation of TCUs in their grant programs.  NEA requires a 100 percent match, but BIA funding and in-kind contributions can be used.  (see handouts)
· CSREES Extension Special Emphasis grants are effective at initiating program areas, but do not provide long-term, sustainable funding.  1994s need to leverage special emphasis grants with other funding sources that can support programs beyond the start-up phase.  Long-term strategic planning can help.  Endowment funds could be used to support extension programs.
· Many 1994 departments manage a large number of relatively small grants, which represents a large administrative burden in post-award grants management.  One strategy is to allocate a small administration cost item for each grant, so that a dedicated 1994 post-award grants manager can be supported. 
· There is increasing 1994 extension focus on basic financial education.  An Internal Revenue Service (IRS) meeting is being planned for July 15-16 at Haskell Indian Nations University that will present the IRS VITA (Volunteer Income Tax Assistance) program for TCUs.  IRS funding notices for VITA support are expected to be announced this summer.

